Wraysbury Primary School

Welley Road, Wraysbury, Staines TW19 5DJ

Tel: 01784 482603 Fax: 01784 482919

Email: wraysbury@rbwm.org.uk

Thursday 19th March 2020

Dear Parents/Carers,

Thank you so much for all your support over the last few days while we try and put our plans into place to deliver the announcements that the Government made yesterday.

Nraysbur

As you will have heard, the school will <u>not</u> be open for pupils from the end of the day Friday 20th March until further notice. HOWEVER, there will be exceptions to this.

It is an ever changing picture but we are working with the borough to ensure that there is provision in place for "Vulnerable Families" and "Families of Key Workers" (definition of key worker to be clarified later today).

This week the teachers have worked hard to prepare activities and tasks for all our children and this will be available on our Website in the section labelled "Our Learning" from Friday 20th March. The work will be sectioned into phases along with some generic sites for families to access.

https://www.wraysburyprimary.co.uk/website

The website will be updated regularly.

On Friday your child will bring home their PE kit, any other school belongings as well as additional reading books and their medicines, if they have medicines that are kept in school.

If your child is not currently in school, you are welcome to come and pick up their belongings tomorrow, between 3.30 and 4.00 pm. Please come in Waylands gate and enter through your child's outside classroom door. Your child's belongings will be on their tables. Medicines will be handed to you by the teacher, please do not wander around the school building.

We do not know at this stage how long we will be closed, but there will be regular updates from us, please keep an eye on your email and the school website/twitter.

Yours sincerely

Alison Fox

Headtacher





